Julie James AS/MS Y Gweinidog Tai a Llywodraeth Leol Minister for Housing and Local Government



Ein cyf/Our ref JJ/00280/20

Llyr Gryffydd MS / AS
Cadeirydd y Pwyllgor Cyllid / Chair of the Finance Committee
Senedd Cymru / Welsh Parliament
Bae Caerdydd / Cardiff Bay
Caerdydd / Cardiff
CF99 1SN

2 October 2020

Dear Llyr

Thank you for your letter of 21 September regarding the Local Government and Elections (Wales) Bill (the Bill) and the potential costs and benefits of Corporate Joint Committees.

In my letter of 27 July I noted that the report which I shared with the Finance Committee would inform the development of a Regulatory Impact Assessment (RIA) which would accompany any subsequent regulations establishing a Corporate Joint Committee.

We are in the process of preparing draft regulations to establish the first Corporate Joint Committees in Wales and, subject to the passage of the Bill in the Senedd, will be consulting on these as soon as possible. As part of this we are preparing a detailed RIA to assess the potential costs and benefits of establishing these Corporate Joint Committees.

I think it more appropriate to include the costs and benefits in the RIA which supports these regulations as opposed to the Bill itself as it is the regulations which will provide the detail on what each CJC will look like and on which the RIA can make appropriate informed assumptions. The Bill simply provides the framework for such regulations to be made.

I would be happy to share a copy of the Regulatory Impact Assessment for the regulations with the Finance Committee as soon as I am able to.

Yours sincerely

Julie James AS/MS

Y Gweinidog Tai a Llywodraeth Leol Minister for Housing and Local Government

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

<u>Gohebiaeth.Julie.James@llyw.cymru</u> Correspondence.Julie.James@gov.Wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1SN

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

We welcome receiving correspondence in Welsh. Any correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and corresponding in Welsh will not lead to a delay in responding.